

United Public Employees of California, Local 792

Laborers' International Union of North America, AFL-CIO

"Arroing Those Who Serve Our Communities"

1800 Park Marina Drive · Redding, California 96001-0913 530-245-1890 · Toll Free 800-241-1890 · Fax 530-246-1651 · www.upec792.com

September 3, 2019

Burney Water District Board of Directors Attn: Jim Hamlin, Board President Attn: William Rodriguez, District Manager 20222 Hudson Street Burney, CA 96013

RE: Transfer of Burney Water District Representation to Local 792

Dear Mr. Hamlin and Mr. Rodriguez,

This letter is formal notification to the District that representation of the Burney Water District employees by LiUNA Local 185 has transferred to LiUNA Local 792. Of note, this is the same Union, Laborers' International Union of North America. Local 792 is simply a different branch (e.g., different Local number) of the same Union.

This transfer of representation responsibilities is effective September 1, 2019. However, due to the nature of closing negotiations for the current MOU, Local 185 representatives will continue to be involved as appropriate on finalizing those matters.

Our Office Manager, Cindy Walton, is the contact person for all dues related questions and to whom employee contact information may be provided pursuant to California Government Code section 3558. Cindy may be contacted at (530) 245-1890, ext. 122 or cwalton@upec792.com.

Labor Relations Representative, Ron Copeland, will be handling any issues regarding representation in addition to negotiations as they transition from Local 185 staff. Ron may be reached at (530) 941-0393 or rcopeland@upec792.com.

Please feel free to contact me with any questions you may have.

Respectfully,

Steve Alleri, Business Manager

UPEC 792 530 604-4874

sallen@upec792.com